COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, December 12, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Dennis B. Guerri and Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Vernice D. Cowell, and Nancy J. Fishell 
Public Present: None.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:12 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with the reading of the Open Meeting Law, Mr. Maier seconded the motion, hearing no opposition, Mr. Lerner dispenses with the reading. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 
2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting –Mr. Lerner Lerner stated that the will review and approve the meeting minutes from September and October. 

a. September Meeting Minutes - Prudential members review; minor changes are discussed and made. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve minutes as amended; Mr. Maier seconded the motion, Mr. Taylor abstains. The meeting minutes are approved as amended.

b. October Meeting Minutes- Prudential members review; minor changes are discussed and made. Mr. Eldred made motion to approve the meeting minutes as amended, Mr. Taylor seconded the motion; Unanimous approval.  

3.  Dam Management - 
a. Lancelot Lake Dam Phase II Progress Report - Mr. Lerner stated that he has an invoice covering the first part of the work, however future work is on hold for now.

b. Lancelot Lake Phase II Engineering Report - Mr. Lerner stated that there is nothing new to report.

c. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements STATUS - Mr. Lerner noted that a limited number of copies available so those who want to understand what is going on on should look on with some one who have the document. Mr. Ronzio briefly explained where each of the parcels are currently, answering questions from members present.  Mr. Lerner added that this is a work in progress and even though the parties agreed in principal the devil is in the details. 

d. Lancelot EAP Status Update - Mr. Eldred stated that there are various minor issues. Prudential Committee members briefly discuss how the plan will be tested. Mr. Ronzio noted of some potential problems that could arise with the current storage of the necessary tools and equipment. Members agree to revisit this plan in the fall (week before Columbus Day) and further discuss what should be done at that point. Mr. Maier made a motion to keep the boards in place on the Big robin Dam spillway for now and to revisit this policy if it becomes a problem, Mr. Taylor seconded the motion; Unanimous approval. 

4.  Lake Management  
a. Aquatic control Technology ACT Year End Report - Mr. Maier noted that he has received the end of the year report and they have received a "clean bill of health". He further explains that they have no pending issues to be concerned with.   
b. Mechanical Weed Harvester - Previously discussed. The weed harvester is safely in storage.
c. Treatment Plan - Big Robin Hood & Excalibur Lakes- Mr. Maier stated the district would have to plan on spending more money on Excalibur a bit earlier than previously planned. He stated that he has spoken with Shep Evans of the Conservation Commission and all seems well. Mr. Maier additionally noted that the Conservation Commission certainly favors the mechanical harvesting vs. the chemical treatment.

Prudential Committee members discuss putting together a tutorial to publish on the website that will possibly recruit additional volunteers for the weed harvester program in the future.

Mr. Ronzio exits the meeting room.

Board members further discussed the height of Excalibur Lake, discussing a road trip to view and report back to the Committee at the next meeting. Members discuss having to get an engineer involved. Mr. Maier stated that it seems as though further eroding of the shoreline beyond the spillway is contributing to the lowering of the lake. It is suggested that Tighe and Bond be asked to render their professional opinion as to what might be done to rectify the impending low water level issues.   

Mr. Maier states that the district might think about renting the cutter out to other communities when it is not being used by the Lake District. Approaching Becket Woods Road District is discussed as a viable option as it would help financially with the upkeep of the equipment especially since the Conservation Commission is on board.

Lastly, Mr. Maier that the district needs to have another discussion with the water testing personnel at Housatonic Basin. He also believe that that Mr. Ronzio has received a final bill for their work this past summer as of yet. Mr. Maier also states that emergency protocol needs to be tightened up a bit.
5. Beach and Boat Management
a. Beach/ Dam Mowing- Plan for summer of 2016 & Bid Proposals - Mr. Lerner stated this work would be rebid early next spring. He continued saying that Gary O'Brien Property Management has done a great job and hopes he will be submitting a proposal.
b. North Beach - Abandoned Boat Removal - Mr. Lerner read aloud a letter written to the Lake District from Mr. Steve Rosenthal. Mr. Lerner noted that the locating the owner and having him do something about this vessel is still a work in progress.   
6. Opt-Out Requests and Procedural Review STATUS - Mr. Ronzio noted there is nothing new to report, as he is still awaiting Attorney Goodman’s report. Mr. Lerner noted that there are no new opt-outs at this time. 
7. Property Acquisitions / Donations
a. Bilodeau Property Letter - Mr. Lerner advises this would be continued for now.

b. Petucelli Property Letter - Mr. Lerner advises this would be continued for now. 
8. Website - Mr. Lerner stated that since Ms. Cowell is not present, thus no report is available at this time. 
9. Any other business to come before the Committee 
a. Weed Cutter Winter Storage - Previously discussed.

b. Budget Planning - Mr. Lerner stated that this needs to be tabled until next meeting.

c. Other Issues – Prudential Committee members briefly discussed their concern for the website not posting the meeting minutes timely. Members further discuss posting draft minutes the following month that the meeting is held. Mr. Lerner advised that he would look into the process and report back to the committee in a timely fashion.

d. ZBA Notification Certified Letter - Mr. Lerner stated that the district has been legally notified of an application for a special permit variance that will go before the Town of Becket's Zoning Board of Appeals. He further explained that the property I question is a property on Mystic Isle Way and it is located within 300 feet of Will Scarlet Beach. This he stated makes the SFLD an abutter. He noted that the property owners are requesting a 13-foot sideline variance from the ZBA in order to erect a 24 ft. x 24 ft. 2 car, 2-story garage. Mr. Lerner stated that the public hearing is scheduled to be held on Tuesday January 5th at 7:00 PM. Prudential Committee members briefly discussed the matter. Mr. Lerner briefly outlined the several possible issues that could exist with this type of request.  Committee members further discussed the possibility of the property owners wanting to put in living quarters/ bathroom facilities in the upper level of the proposed garage. Mr. Lerner explained that at this time there is no evidence of this possibility, however it may be may be part of a future plan. Mr. Eldred stated that it does not sound like a Sherwood Forest Lake District issue, instead a possible Board of Health and Zoning issue. Mr. Maier expresses concern that this could be a precedent setting request. Mr. Eldred stated that if the proposed structure does not impact the quality of the beach, then it should not be an issue to the Lake District. Prudential Committee members discussed sending it to Attorney Goodman for her professional opinion; this option is quickly dispelled when the cost and financial commitment are reviewed. Mr. Eldred made a motion that the Lake District votes for no response to the Zoning Board of Appeals, Mr. Taylor seconded the motion; Unanimous approval. The Lake District will take a no action regarding the Mystic Isle Way property discussed.   
e. Failed Septic System - Mr. Lerner brought to the committee attention another pending issue that also involves the Board of Health and a property directly across the lake from Mystic Isle Way that does have a negative effect on the Lake. Mr. Lerner states that this system has been in failure for over five years and totally out of compliance with the statutory requirements set forth in the Title 5 regulation.  Mr. Lerner explains the current issue as well as answers questions regarding how a failed septic system is a potential and highly likely contributor to the ecoli contamination that closed the nearby beaches over the summer this past swim season. Mr. Maier made a letter to be written by Attorney Goodman motion on behalf of the district to be signed by the Vice Chairman because the chair is a sitting member on the Becket Board of Health that all proper water tests be conducted with the results to be given to the Lake District, assuring that there is no negative impact to Will Scarlet Lake. Mr. Eldred seconded the motion; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Lerner stated that he would speak with Attorney Goodman. When asked Mr. Lerner revealed that the property belongs to Mr. Cortez- Greig.  

9. Opt-Out Requests & Procedural Revisions - Previously discussed; nothing new to report.

10. Public Input - None
11. Review Correspondence - Read and Reviewed.  
12. Warrants #7 FY2016 - Mr. Lerner reviewed the obligations. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented by Mr. Lerner in the absence of Mr. Ronzio, Mr. Maier seconded the motion; Unanimous approval. The warrant is passed around for signatures.

Concern is expressed that the district may fall short with budget monies. It is stated that this will be further looked at and discussed when Mr. Ronzio is present to produce budget projections and monies to be spent as well as to answer questions and concerns as they arise.  Committee members agree to further discuss at a future meeting. Discussion is tabled. 

Adjournment - Mr. Taylor makes a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Eldred seconds the motion; meeting is adjourned at 12:27 PM.

Schedule: Next meeting Saturday, January 9, 2015 at 10:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,
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